
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Whitebridge High School  
Works notification  |  10 August 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

During works to replace a fan in a classroom and replace a light fitting in a staff toilet in Building E at 
Whitebridge High School, asbestos containing material located in the ceiling cavity was suspected to 
be disturbed.   

The ceiling cavity of Building E is known to contain asbestos materials as per the school’s asbestos 
register.  

We are following all the advice and protocols of independent asbestos hygienists and other experts. 

As a precaution, the classroom and staff toilet have been cordoned off to keep students, staff and 
school visitors separate. 

The classroom and staff toilet were inspected by an independent asbestos hygienist on 9 August 2023. 
All remediation work involving asbestos containing materials will take place outside of school hours, 
with additional safety measures in place, including air monitoring. 

The inspection and air monitoring results will inform if remediation is needed.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority, and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your understanding during this important work. 
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